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June 2024 Park Monthly Report  
 

This past month we had the garage door replaced at the diamond one maintenance building. This project 

was a CIP project that is a much more secure door that will stand up for many years. The aquatic center is 

plugging away as we look to expand our hours as more of our guards have been certified. The park and 

cemetery employees have been busy cleaning up wind damage from the past two weeks as we have had 

several trees go down. P. Mahoney has been coming in in the mornings to water the hanging baskets 

downtown. The park employees started mowing the area south of Leo’s building this week as well as all other 

properties when they can as certain areas have to be left with all the rain we have been getting. Signage at parks 

is being replaced as an ongoing process. The holding tank at Redgate Park was emptied this week and the trees 

that went down at City Park were cleaned up as well. The first round of swimming lessons has begun at the 

aquatic center as the guards are doing a great job with everything. The new boiler is doing awesome keeping the 

water at a very consistent temperature. A follow-up report was sent into the state as we had our final inspection 

of the new filter system completed. Memorial weekend went great as the park employees helped with some 

extra trimming at Woodlawn Cemetery as they were dodging the rainy days that week. Please stop and thank 

the park and cemetery employees as they have been working through the rainy days this spring to make sure 

everything is getting done. I finished up the city AmeriCorps application this month and sent in to apply for 

several of their people to come to Oelwein this fall as their application is quite extensive. All the park 

employees spent a lot of time at Depot Park last week making sure we could help in some way for the Oelwein 

Celebration. Flooding occurred at City Park down by the bridge just before Memorial Day as we barricaded off 

roads, but the waters receded quickly.  

This month we have been catching up on various projects in the different departments. At the aquatic 

facility we had the electrician in to complete some bonding of the different pumps in the pump room as the 

state inspector wanted completed. The guards are finishing the first round of swim lessons with the summer 

school program this week as well. In the park department we completed a much-anticipated project installing 

yellow safety tile on three of the five diamonds. Joe Bouska and I talked to several local businesses to raise the 

funds to complete this project. I am still looking at different funding possibilities to finish the remaining two 

diamonds at Wings. Thank-you letters have been typed up ready to send out once Joe and I both sign them at 

Monday night’s park and rec meeting. At Woodlawn we had another cremation burial on Wednesday to prepare 

for. The employees are busy mowing and trimming properties, catching up as we have had a few days with no 

rain to get into some areas that were previously not possible. The campground has been steady this past month 

with some new visitors staying. The park employees trimmed out the new door at Wings Park to wrap up that 

project completely. I had Nate take the sickle mower around some of the waterways and trails to trim. I typed 

up the agenda for this Monday night’s park and rec meeting. I finished the TAP trail funding grant proposal for 

10th street to send to Upper explorer land.  
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This last Friday, we were all busy working on removing trees in the parks. The employees removed a couple 

smaller trees in the street boulevards that did not make it this season. At the complex the park employees 

removed a maple tree that did not make the winter season and an evergreen up front. At Wings Park, we 

removed a dead maple along 7th avenue by diamond three and at Redgate we removed a cottonwood tree along 

the drive. This tree was hollow in the middle of the trunk and did not come back at all this season. This week we 

purchased new tires for the P2 dump bed truck that were needing replacement. Also, this week the contractors 

finally got in this week after they said they would be in the previous week to conduct crack sealing on the east 

trail from 5th street SE to the sports complex. On Monday evening I hosted the park and rec meeting at City Park 

as we gave the commission our monthly updates of all areas. The second session of swim lessons is going on 

at the pool this week. The swim team had their second of three home meets on Tuesday, unfortunately they left 

quite a mess for the city staff to clean up the next morning. 

This past month the park and cemetery employees have been busy mowing and trimming all areas. The 

park employees picked up a new seat bench for the Stasi family as they purchased a new back for their existing 

bench with an additional plaque on it. The park employees pulled foundations for a playground area that the 

frost heaved up the foundation and reset everything at Wings Park. At the pool I replaced a supply line for the 

pressure switch on Saturday morning. This past weekend we had heavy rain once again that caused some 

minor flooding at City Park that finally receded Monday morning. The park employees removed part of a messy 

birch tree at the pool that did not come back this year.  This week we had our monthly safety meeting at the 

park office where we watched videos on chainsaw safety and extreme heat. The cemetery employees power 

sprayed all their mowers this week to keep them clean and running efficiently. At the pool, the guards finished 

up the second round of group swim lessons and private lessons.  

 
 

 
New door      open swim 
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  Signs up   storm damage   hanging baskets 

 
Mowing    signage        redgate 

 
Storm damage 
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Swim lessons 

 
Ken in deep thought    tile project 

 
Tile project 

 
Complex diamonds 
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Door trim     sickle mower 

  
 

Swim lessons 

  
 

Tree removal wings park 
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Tree removal red gate park 

 
New tires      crack sealing 

 
Memorial bench          playground work 
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Pressure switch     minor flooding 

 
 

tree removal 

 
    

Safety meeting     maintenance 
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Daily activities 

➢ Clean/organize shop areas 

➢ Pick up downtown areas 

➢ maintaining park, cemeteries 

➢ Maintenance on equipment 

➢ Safety meetings 

 

➢ Meet with contractors 

➢ Retrieve & upload trail count data 

➢ Woodlawn burials 

➢ park maintenance 

➢ Grant work 

 

 

progress on projects 

➢ Website updating 

➢ Trail easements/grants 

➢ Work on park and rec master plan 

➢ Trail maintenance 

➢ Grinding stumps 

➢ Civicrec work 

➢ Sweeping trails/streets 

➢ Finished TAP application 

➢ Playground Maintenance 

 

➢ Pool boiler replacement completed 

➢ Swim lessons Sessions 1 & 2 completed 

➢ Pool facility rentals 

➢ Dead tree removal 

➢ Thank you letters sent for united way 

➢ Yellow fence topper completed 

➢ New garage door Wings Park 

➢ New memorial bench back installed 

➢ Flooding preparations 

 

 

 

 

Next month and future projects 

➢ Remove old well houses city park 

➢ repurpose old wings bridge 

➢ Grant writing 

➢ Trail segment 2 

➢ Trail segments 4/5 alignment 

➢ Dirt work complex 

➢ Paint accent brick – pool 

➢ Remove primitive at Redgate 

➢ Playground slides – City Park 

➢ Utilities to plant trees in Chrysler 

➢ Board and committee meetings 

➢ Fix water shutoffs at cemetery 

➢ Flagpole diamond 3 

 

Joshua Johnson MA 

Oelwein Park Superintendent 
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